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Ms. Jacqueline Buchanan, Regional Forester  
Pacific Northwest Region, United States Forest Service 
1220 SW 3rd Avenue 
Portland, OR. 97204 
jacqueline.buchanan@usda.gov 
 
RE: Request for 120-Day Comment Period on the Northwest Forest Plan Amendment Draft 

Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Dear Regional Forester Buchanan:      October 19, 2024 
 
Thank you for your work to modernize the Northwest Forest Plan (NFP) to address key issues 
facing the national forests within the range of the northern spotted owl.  As organizations that 
have long worked in our region to uphold the ecosystem principles of the NFP, we are supportive 
of using the best available western and Indigenous science to amend the NFP.  
 
As you know, controversy around forest management in the Pacific Northwest has a long history 
that continues to evolve.  It is important to get the NFP amendment right, and to do so with 
robust public involvement and Tribal consultation. We are concerned that the proposed 90-day 
comment period on the draft environmental impact statement (DEIS) will be insufficient to 
provide the public, Tribes, and other stakeholders with sufficient opportunity to review and 
provide their perspectives on the amendment. Therefore, we ask that you extend the comment 
period to 120 days in the forthcoming Federal Register announcement noticing the availability of 
the DEIS for comment. 
 
The Forest Service has proposed to release the DEIS in November 2024. A 90-day comment 
period would span the presidential election, use-it-or-lose-it annual leave for Forest Service 
employees, the year-end holidays and the new year, and the inauguration of a new 
administration. This period of time will be extremely busy for the public as well as agency 
employees. The Forest Service also plans to host field trips and office meetings to discuss the 
amendment – additional public engagement opportunities that are appreciated and appropriate, 
but also time consuming to design, implement, and attend. Further, given the changing of 
administrations during this time period, agency attention will be needed to assist with onboarding 
new administration officials. Likewise, the Forest Service’s National Old Growth Amendment 
(NOGA) is expected to be completed by the end of December 2024. The public will need 
sufficient time to review the final NOGA, assess how it intersects with the proposed NFP 
amendment, and incorporate these considerations into their comments on the NFP DEIS. 
 
All of these factors weigh in favor of providing the public with a 120-day comment period on the 
DEIS. Informing the public at the start of the comment period, in the Federal Register 
announcement noticing the availability of the DEIS, that they will have ample time to review the 
proposed action and alternatives, seek clarifications from agency staff, discuss the DEIS with 
those affected by the amendment, and provide written comments also saves the Forest Service 
time and energy later when it becomes clear that a 90-day comment period was inadequate.  
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Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please 
do not hesitate to contact Susan Jane Brown, Principal & Chief Legal Counsel, Silvix Resources 
(sjb@silvix.org; 503-68-5513). 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Susan Jane Brown, Principal & Chief Legal Counsel 
Silvix Resources 
 
Molly Whitney, Executive Director 
Cascade Forest Conservancy 
molly@cascadeforest.org 
 
Dave Werntz, Science and Conservation Director 
Conservation Northwest 
dwerntz@conservationnw.org 
 
Megan Birzell, Washington State Director 
The Wilderness Society 
Megan_Birzell@tws.org 
 
Alex Craven, Forest Campaign Manager  
Sierra Club  
alex.craven@sierraclub.org   
 
Joseph Vaile, Pacific Northwest Senior Representative 
Defenders of Wildlife 
jvaile@defenders.org 
 
Michael Dotson, Executive Director 
Klamath Siskiyou Wildlands Center  
michael@kswild.org 
 
Jasmine Minbashian, Executive Director  
Methow Valley Citizens Council 
jasmine@mvcitizens.org 
 
Blake Busse, Officer 
The Pew Charitable Trusts 
bbusse@pewtrusts.org 
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Grace Brahler, Wildlands Director 
Cascadia Wildlands 
grace@cascwild.org 
 
Betsy Robblee, Conservation & Advocacy Director 
The Mountaineers 
betsyr@mountaineers.org 
 
Tom Uniack, Executive Director 
Washington Wild  
tom@wawild.org 
 
Aurora Janke, Senior Attorney 
Earthjustice 
ajanke@earthjustice.org 
 
Lucy Brookham, Federal Policy Advisor 
The Nature Conservancy in Oregon 
lucy.brookham@TNC.ORG 
 
Tom Wheeler, Executive Director and Staff Attorney 
Environmental Protection Information Center  
tom@wildcalifornia.org 
 
Rob Smith, NW Regional Director 
National Parks Conservation Association 
rsmith@npca.org 
 
Louis Geltman, VP for Policy & Gov’t Relations 
Outdoor Alliance 
louis@outdooralliance.org 
 
Thomas O’Keefe, Pacific Northwest Stewardship Director 
American Whitewater 
okeefe@americanwhitewater.org 


